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Dear Parents/Carers, 

Happy New Year! It is wonderful to be back in school 

and I have been so impressed by how well the children 

have come back to school this 

week, ready and raring to start 

the new year and term.  

Don’t forget to ‘be on time at 

quarter to nine’  

Our whole school value that we are focusing on this 

term is ‘Resilience’ our character Rana Resilience will 

guide the children in their learning and their choices 

over the course of the term and our weekly values 

bookmarks will be awarded to those children showing 

great resilience.  

The weather has certainly turned cold this week after a 

rather ‘tropical’ Christmas break. Please make sure your 

child comes to school with a  winter coat together with 

hat and gloves if they so wish. This will make playtimes 

much more enjoyable for them!  

Graham Almond  

Spring Term Topics 

The children started their new topics this week. 

These run for the whole of the Spring Term and 

whilst they have a Geography focus we still teach all 

of the National Curriculum subjects over the course 

of the term.  

Reception: Fireworks and Feasts 

Year 1: The World came to my Place Today 

Year 2: At the Seaside 

Year 3: River Deep, Mountain High 

Year 4: Earthquakes and Volcanoes 

Year 5: Our Changing World: Coasts  

Year 6: Mexico  

COVID-19 Notification 

If you need to inform the school of any COVID-19 

related issues out of school hours please use the 

school COVID email address:   Covid19@chapel-

cit.co.uk to keep school updated.  

Chapel Champions: 7th January  
 Achievement Award Values Award: Resilience 

Reception  Finley: incredible care when completing his self-

portrait. 

Starlet: showing resilience when practising her letter          

formation. 

Year 1 Layton: sequencing illustrations and creating a 

story verbally.  

Ruby: persevering with her Maths when calculating the 

difference between numbers.  

Year 2 Bryony: wonderful responses during our           

exploration of ‘The Tunnel’ by Anthony Browne. 

Megan: showing perseverance when writing and illustrating 

her own book at home. 

Year 3 Buddy: some clear, precise explanations in Maths. Tyler K: showing super resilience in music, continuing to put 

in all his best efforts. 

Year 4 Sydney: a very settled and mature return to 

school.  

Alfie: sharing his resilient outlook and attitude with the rest 

of our team.  

Year 5 Maisie: her poem using subordinating                

conjunctions. 

Rosey-May: demonstrating perseverance in her Maths work. 

Year 6 Stephanie: great story planning and writing—

thinking carefully about her spelling sounds. 

Ryley: having a positive approach to tackling new  

problems. 
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